
As we all know, Cooperative Boards’ of Directors pow-
ers are statutory in accordance with the New York State 
Business Law.  Board communications in Board meetings 
are private and each Board member is obligated to main-
tain confidentiality as fiduciaries of the Coop Corporation.  
In spite of these privacy issues, Boards can best serve their 
shareholders by being as transparent as possible.  This is a 
tricky balance that often can use the assistance of an experi-
enced Coop attorney or Managing Agent. 

Good communication always starts with good records 
and good minutes of Board meetings.  Good minutes will be 
a record of Board actions in the form motions and a result-
ing vote.  Votes can be anonymous or you can list how Board 
members voted.  This is entirely up to the Board.  

Board minutes are not open for public viewing.  How-
ever, shareholders often need to review Board minutes when 
they are selling their apartments.  If minutes are not avail-
able for review a shareholder might have trouble selling their 
unit.  Therefore, most Coop Boards do make shareholder 
minutes available for review in sale/transfer situations, al-
though not required to do so by law. Additionally,  it is im-
portant to make sure that the minutes are either redacted or 
there is a separate set up executive minutes for all privacy 
issues which are not given to the public for review.

In addition, many Coops have websites and newslet-
ters, which are excellent forms of communication to their 
shareholders and help a buildings’ reputation.  A Coop Cor-
porations’ website and newsletter should only have basic 
information accessible by the general public.  Items such 
as pictures of common areas; listing of amenities; address; 
history of the building etc… If the website contains organi-
zational documents; bylaws; form leases; application forms 
and other items unique to the building, those items should 
only be accessible through a password only for shareholders.

The advent of emails as a Board tool of communication 
has brought greater levels of communication, but also a new 
level of exposure to Board members and others involved in 
email threads.  As an attorney for many Coops I have come 
to the conclusion that emails can be the enemy.  Too many 
Boards spend too much time giving their opinion in emails, 
very often on sensitive matters. These emails can be subject 
to a subpoena and can be used against the Coop Corporation 
if any litigation ensures. Emails can create a permanent writ-
ten record of an entire conversation and many things can be 
transmitted that are misconstrued.  Therefore, Board mem-
bers need to keep email communications to a minimum. I 
encourage Boards to wait until the next meeting or do a con-
ference call.

As stated throughout, Board members are volunteers 
who act as fiduciaries.  Therefore, they need to be extra care-
ful when communicating Board business to shareholders and 
other third parties.  A Board needs to be transparent, but that 
does not mean every issue is discussed in an open forum with 
all to listen. Board members need to make important deci-
sions and need to act in the Coop Corporations’ best interests.  
Good communication is essential, but it must be practiced in 
the context of what is best for the Coop Corporation.
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